2/14 Allinga Road
Charmhaven

Dear Sir

| would like to express my concerns regarding the proposed new private school at Arizon Road
Charmhaven.

| moved up here from Sydney over twenty years ago to escape the hustle and bustle - but this place
is getting worse, especially since COVID. | rent and have to keep moving because the prices of rent
keep going up and I'm a pensioner. This will only make things worse for people like me. This is a
nice quiet area but it won't be anymore if you put a school in on Arizona Road.

The traffic is horrible and as a carer for my aging mother, getting around via car these days is very
challenging, especially when | am trying to find a parking space at Lake Haven.

The round-a-bout near the new Bunnings needs lights. It's very dangerous and | can only imagine
what it's going to be like with more cars and buses around that area, especially during peak times.

This is not Sydney — but it’s starting to feel like it more and more each day.

The infrastructure will not support another school. Another private school is not needed

in this area, we already have six that immediately come to mind. If it must be built, a more suitable
location needs to be considered, like where the McKillop School is — it's out on a main road with
suitable infrastructure.

This is the Central Coast of New South Wales — not Sydney. Stop ruining our area.
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